



Hello everyone

I don't know if you saw the piece on the BBC Facebook page about the way that Gareth Southgate has brought in a number of non-footballers as advisors for the England team. The idea being that people with different perspectives can bring different ideas and it has resulted in new creative ways of making decisions. Reading this raises the question of who do we consult when we make decisions about the future of our churches as we move out of COVID restrictions. Will we stay within our family or will we talk to those in our community that may have a different perspective? Perhaps we need a take a wider view and consider who is left out, who church doesn't touch or feed or help or inspire and then talk to them, ask them what they might think, what they might need and how we might support them.

As we start to rebuild, let's be perhaps a little more radical in our thinking.

God Bless

Stella

A prayer for the anniversary of the NHS

God of healing and compassion,

we thank you for the establishment of the National Health Service,

and for the dedication of all who work in it:

give skill, sympathy and resilience

to all who care for the sick,

and your wisdom to those engaged in medical research.

Strengthen all in their vocation through your Spirit,

that through their work many will be restored to health and strength;

through Jesus Christ our Lord.

Amen.

Links to register for services

Going forward we will be asking you to register for each service. This allows us to restrict numbers and adhere to social distancing and to keep a record of attendees for Test and Trace purposes. If you would like to join us, please

register using the appropriate link. If you do not have internet access, or are unable to use the portal, please contact me or one of the Leadership team who can register a place for you.

July 11th- https://tickets.myiknowchurch.co.uk/gb/MzA0Mi0xMQ/t

July 18th - https://tickets.myiknowchurch.co.uk/gb/MzA0Mi0xMg/t

July 25th - https://tickets.myiknowchurch.co.uk/gb/MzA0Mi0xMw/t

The church will continue to be open for personal prayer and reflection on Saturday & Wednesday





As we open up the church for worship, we will need to ensure that we clean the building on a regular basis, including each Saturday evening or Sunday morning prior to each service.

If you are able to join a team to clean on a rota basis, please contact the Church Warden, on churchwardens@hartshornechurch.org.uk

Prayer Group

Ayesha has moved the time of the twice monthly prayer group on zoom. The group will meet for 40 mins to pray

intentionally for the world and for local situations. If you would like to join, please contact Ayesha directly (07368224419) or via Stella (07802963817). The next meeting will be on 15th July at 7:00pm.



Stella's Licensing

The Revd Stella Greenwood will be licensed as Priest-in-Charge of Etwall and Egginton and Assistant Curate (known as Minister Responsible) of the parishes of Dalbury, Sutton on the Hill and Trusley (within the benefice of Boylestone, Church Broughton, Dalbury, Longford, Long Lane, Radbourne, Sutton on the Hill and Trusley), Diocese of Derby, on **Monday 23rd August at 6 pm** at St Helen's Etwall, by the Bishop of Repton assisted by the Acting Archdeacon of Derby.

I know that you will join me in thankful prayers for Stella as she begins this new ministry. She will be greatly missed by us all and we know that these churches are so blessed to have her.

Stella, we remember before our God and Father your work produced by faith, your labour prompted by love, and your endurance inspired by hope in our Lord Jesus Christ. 1Thesalonians 1:3

Stella's last Sunday with us is on **18th July**. There will be an opportunity to Pray for Stella at the service.

Hartshorne Scouts are looking for additional adult support in all sections; Beavers (Monday 6pm-7.15pm, ages 5 3/4 - 8), Cubs (Friday 6pm-7.30pm, ages 8 - $10 \frac{1}{2}$) and Scouts (Friday 7.45pm-9.30pm, ages 10 1/2 - 14).

Hartshorne Scouts

Training is provided free of charge as is the required DBS check. Further details can be obtained from Lindsey Littlewood, Group Scout Leader on lindsey.littlewood@southderbyshirescouts.